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Council to Hold Public Hearing on Transfer of 

Roads Related Property to Muckleshoot Indian Tribe

The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on January 23, 2012 to take testimony on a proposed ordinance 2012-0035, transferring the following roads related property from King County to the Muckleshoot Indian Tribe (the Tribe).  
Roads Related Properties

The roads to be transferred are 172nd Ave. SE from approximately SE 384th to SE 392nd Street; SE 392nd St. from 172nd Ave. SE to 164th Ave. SE; and 164th Ave. SE from SE 392nd St. to the end of the road. All roads being transferred are within the Muckleshoot Indian Reservation.

The transfer agreement provides for King County to transfer ownership of the roads related property to the Tribe.  

Following the transfer, the Tribe shall assume ownership and full and complete responsibility for the operation, maintenance, repairs, and any subsequent improvements to the roads related properties.   

Copies of the proposed ordinance 2012-0035 are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room 1200, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk/ordinances_advertised.htm .

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on January 23, 2012 at 1:30 pm.  

